MR file



## THE MARYLAND-NATIONAL CAPITAL PARK AND PLANNING COMMISSION

Prince George's County Planning Department Office of the Planning Director 14741 Governor Oden Bowie Drive Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772 TTY: (301) 952-4366 www.mncppc.org/pgco

> (301) 952-3595 **D15-120101**

December 14, 2015

Mr. David Warrington Town Administrator The Town of Cheverly 6401 Forest Road Cheverly, Maryland 20785-3197

> RE: Town of Cheverly Program Open Space FY17 Project (MR-1531A)

Dear Mr. Warrington:

The Prince George's County Planning Department appreciates the opportunity to comment on the proposed Town of Cheverly Program Open Space funded project. The proposal is to replace a backstop, player covers, and batting cage in the baseball field located at the existing Town of Cheverly Park. The replacement of the above items will greatly improve the use of the baseball field for all users, as shown on the enclosed aerial view map of the park.

Thank you for allowing us the opportunity to comment on the proposed improvements at the Town of Cheverly Park. If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Christine A. Osei, Planner Coordinator, Special Projects Section, Countywide Planning Division, at 301-952-3313 or via email at Christine.Osei@ppd.mncppc.org.

Sincerely,

Fern Piret

Planning Director

## Enclosure

c: Derick Berlage, Chief, Countywide Planning Division Maria Martin, Planning Supervisor, Special Projects Section, Countywide Planning Division Christine A. Osei, Planner Coordinator, Countywide Planning Division Redis C. Floyd, Clerk of the Council, Prince George's County Council